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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
March 29, 2005
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the November 22, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her report by introducing Alison Greer ‘87, the new Executive Director of the Wellesley College Alumnae Association.  She then briefly reviewed Ms. Greer’s experience and expressed her gratitude that this important position had been filled so successfully.
President Walsh also mentioned the many awards recently won by Nora Hussey and the Wellesley Summer Theatre program.

Spring Open Campus:  Jennifer Desjarlais
Jennifer Desjarlais, Dean of Admission, noted that acceptance letters had just been mailed to the Class of 2009.  As usual, the Class of 2009 promises to be exceptional.

Dean Desjarlais continued by noting that Spring Open Campus will be held from April 20 to 22, and over 700 visitors are expected on campus for that weekend.  Administrators are encouraged to participate in SOC weekend in whatever way they see fit.  A schedule of SOC events will be distributed in the coming week.  In addition to the main weekend of events, many unscheduled visitors are expected on campus.
Human Resources Report:  Eloise McGaw
Eloise McGaw, Assistant Vice President and Director of Human Resources, announced that seventeen individuals have joined the College staff since November.  These individuals were welcomed and introduced to the Council.

She then outlined several upcoming Human Resources events:

· The third of three meetings about retirement and health care is scheduled for later in the week

· Two programs will be held in April, one on the seventh and one at a future date, about retirement in particular

· Two meetings will be held about performance management: one for supervisors, and one for anyone interested

State of the College’s Finances:  Andrew Evans
Andrew Evans, Vice President for Finance/Treasurer, presented the Council with a review of the College’s finances, with particular focus on planning for the 05/06 operating budget.  Mr. Evans began by reminding administrators that the College’s Annual Report, which contains the Audited Financial Statements, is an excellent and comprehensive source of financial data for any given year.

Mr. Evans went on to distributed and review several charts showing the distribution of the 03/04 budget, the recent history of Wellesley’s comprehensive fee amount, the status of the endowment, and various financial aid figures.  He then spoke about the process of developing the 05/06 budget, noting several challenging factors in the decision-making process, chief among which is the use of restricted funds to offset expenses which would otherwise be included in the unrestricted budget.
Caring for Your Computer:  Susan Richman
Susan Richman, Project Manager in IS/User Services, spoke about the College’s efforts to ensure adequate computer security for college and personal computers.  She noted that IS had recently sent all administrators a “Caring for Your Computer” package, which included a CD of security programs and instructions for their use.  She encouraged administrators to use these CDs at home to protect their personal computers and to update all security programs to the latest versions.  She also spoke briefly about the importance of backing up data and methods of doing so.

CPPAC Update:  Susan Berry
Susan Berry, Co-Chair of the Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee, reviewed that Committee’s work this year.  She noted that CPPAC’s foci for discussions this year were salaries, alternative rewards, and health care.  As always, administrators are encouraged to provide their input on any topic CPPAC is discussing or to suggest new topics that should be discussed.  Acting on such input, CPPAC will be hosting an open discussion of administrative concerns in the fall.
BAC Update:  Leslie Lapham
Leslie Lapham, Administrative Council Representative to the Advisory Committee for Budgetary Affairs, began by noting that the details of the BAC’s work had been thoroughly covered by Mr. Evans’ presentation of the 05/06 budget.  She then noted that any administrators with concerns about the BAC’s topics or activities should feel free to contact her.

Administrative Council Nominations for 05/06:  Susan Lohin
Susan Lohin, Co-Chair of the Nominating Committee, announced that self-nominations are being accepted for Administrative Council committee positions for 05/06 until April 1.  Self-nomination forms were made available to administrators at the meeting and were to be posted in the Council’s conference as well.
Open Mike
President Walsh noted that the Board of Trustees will be on campus for their Spring semester meetings on the 14th and 15th of April.  She also mentioned that the College’s comprehensive campaign has reached a fundraising total of $418 million, well in excess of the $400 million goal, with several months left in the allotted time.  She concluded by reminding the Council that the Wang Center is scheduled to open in the fall of this year and that it promises to be a wonderful addition to the campus community.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
- 2 -

